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Dear Editor, 

 

We are responding to the reviewer comments on our original article of the type Basic 

Study, titled “Fluctuation of zonulin levels in blood versus stability of antibodies,” which 

we have submitted for possible publication in your journal, World Journal of 

Gastroenterology, and which you have given the submission number of 34731. 

 

We would like to thank the reviewer for the insightful comments and constructive 

suggestions. We are gratified that the reviewer thinks the paper is well done and is very 

relevant. In retrospect, we agree that the same information presented in several figures 

could be compacted so as to make the article leaner, less ponderous, and tighter, and so 

we have taken the reviewer’s advice and have replaced those latter figures with an 

informative table. We have also added the Comments section as required by the journal.  

 

We feel that the manuscript is now easier to read, understand, and take in, and we hope 

that it is now suitable for publication. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Aristo Vojdani, PhD, MSc, CLS 
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